
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ESUHSD Healthy Guidelines 
 

Promote Healthy Hygiene Practices 
 
Teach and reinforce washing hands, avoiding contact with one's eyes, nose, and mouth, and covering 
coughs and sneezes among students and staff. 
 
 

● Teach students and remind staff to use tissue to wipe their nose and to cough/sneeze inside a 
tissue or their elbow. 

● Students and staff should wash their hands before and after eating; after coughing or sneezing; 
after being outside; and before and after using the restroom. 

● Students and staff should wash their hands for 20 seconds with soap, rubbing thoroughly after 
application, and use paper towels (or single-use cloth towels) to dry hands thoroughly. 

● Staff should model and practice handwashing. For example, for lower grade levels, use bathroom 
time as an opportunity to reinforce healthy habits and monitor proper handwashing. 

● Students and staff should use fragrance-free hand sanitizer when handwashing is not practicable. 
Sanitizer must be rubbed into hands until completely dry. Note: frequent handwashing is more 
effective than the use of hand sanitizers. 

● Ethyl alcohol-based hand sanitizers are preferred and should be used when there is the potential 
of unsupervised use by children. Isopropyl hand sanitizers are more toxic and can be absorbed 
through the skin. 

● All staff are required to wear cloth face coverings unless Cal/OSHA standards require 
respiratory protection. Teachers can use face shields, if available, which enable students to see 
their teachers’ faces and to avoid potential barriers to phonological instruction. 

● Food service workers and staff in routine contact with the public (e.g., front office) are required 
to use gloves and facial coverings. 

● Students are required to wear cloth face coverings. Cloth face coverings are most essential in 
settings where physical distancing cannot easily be maintained, such as school buses or other 
settings where space may be insufficient.  Each school will provide disposable face masks. 

● Students and staff should be frequently reminded not to touch the face covering and to wash their 
hands frequently. 

● Information should be provided to all staff and families in the school community on proper use, 
removal and washing of cloth face coverings. 


